
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

To each Member of East Cork Municipal District.  

A Chara, 

Kindly take notice that a statutory meeting of the East Cork Municipal District will take place 

at  Mall House, Youghal on Monday 3rd March 2025 at 11am and on MS Teams for the 

purpose of transacting the following business: 

Mise, le meas 

Susan Hegarty 

Oifigeach Ceantair Bardasacha 

 

 

 

Agenda for Meeting 

 

 

1. CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES/DEIMHNIÚ MIONTUAIRISCÍ 

 

(a) Minutes (as circulated) of East Cork Municipal District held on 3rd February 2025 

 

2. MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES. 

 

3. REPORTS & RECOMMENDATIONS /TUAIRISCÍ AGUS MOLTAÍ Ó 

OIFIGIGH 

 

 3.1 Deputation - Killeagh/Inch Community Council. 

3.2 Municipal District Officers Report. 

3.3 East Cork MD Roads Programmes 2025. 

3.4 Section 183 - Land at No. 79 Knockaverry, Youghal. 

3.5 CPG - LTACC Committee Nominee. 

4.  STATUTORY BUSINESS/GNÓ REACHTÚIL 

Comhairle Contae Chorcaí 

Cork County Council 

 

 



5.  NOTICES OF MOTION/ FOGRAÍ RÚN 

5.1.1 Cllr. Ann Marie Ahern, received on 3rd February 2025  

“Can an inspection and review be carried out on the disability parking by the Greenway in 

Midleton to allow for lower curbing/footpath access due to it currently being elevated & 

inaccessible for some”.  

5.1.2 Cllr. Ann Marie Ahern, received on 3rd February 2025 

“Can the tourism signs, information boards and finger post signs be reviewed in East Cork for 

updating where possible to include the Choctaw Memorial, Greenway, and Cycle-lanes etc”.  

5.1.3 Cllr. Ann Marie Ahern, received on 21st February 2025 

“Can repairs be carried out immediately from Dickinsons Lane, through McDermott Street along 

with repairs through Broomfield Village where the roads have disintegrated”. 

 

 

5.1.4 Cllr. Rory Cocking, received on 11th February 2025  

“That the East MD would consider the installation of additional EV charging points across East 

Cork, particularly in the vicinity of Midleton and Youghal town centres”.  

5.1.5 Cllr. Rory Cocking, received on 11th February 2025 

“That the East MD would consider the development of a public swimming pool for Midleton”.  

5.1.6 Cllr. Rory Cocking, received 23rd February 2025   

“That the MD would provide an update on the maintenance schedule and possible upgrade of 

playground facilities across East Cork and the plans, if any, to install communication boards at 

these amenities”.  

 

5.1.7 Cllr. Mary Linehan Foley, received on 17th February 2025 

“Asking ECMD to look at restoring a tap/ Shower facility at the Mall Beach, Youghal for sea 
swimmers these were always in place in 70s n 80s”.  
 
5.1.8 Cllr. Mary Linehan Foley, received on 17th February 2025  

“Asking ECMD to look at full resurfacing works for Top of Sars terrace and  entrance to Raheen park 
Youghal , and any update on any planned  resurfacing works from  Pobail Scoil down to Apple Green 
Cork hill and Grotto to Lighthouse”.  
 
 
 
 



5.1.9 Cllr. Mary Linehan Foley, received on 17th February 2025 
 
“Asking for update on Casual Trading Bye laws in East Cork eg Front Strand, Barry’s Lane etc as 
we are coming into summer season”.  
 
5.1.10 Cllr. Michael Hegarty, received on 24th February 2025  
 
“That the List of Road Repair projects for the East Cork M D meeting , which arise as results of notice 
of motions at our meetings be circulated as an item on the agenda at our monthly meetings”.  
 
5.1.11 Cllr. Michael Hegarty, received on 24th February 2025  
 
“Resurfacing of Ardnahinch Car Park and vehicular access from Ballynamona beach car park be 
installed”.  
 
5.1.12 Cllr. Michael Hegarty, received on 24th February 2025  
 
“That R630 at Church Road, Upper Aghada be repaired and when will the bridge near the Dispensary 
Cross known as Pines Bridge be repaired”.  
 
 
5.1.13 Cllr. John Buckley, received on 24th February 2025  
  
“Could the MD please look at repairs on the Geragh Road at the entrance to Ballinacurra GAA Club”.  
 
5.1.14 Cllr. John Buckley, received 24th February 2025  
 
“Could the M.D ensure that the road markings be repaired on the entrance to Saleen Village and can 
we have an update on the safety measures that were requested outside Saleen National School”.  
 
5.1.15 Cllr. John Buckley, received 24th February 2025  
 
“Could this Council look into a speed reduction plan for the R627 from the Broomfield Railway 
Bridge as far as St John’s The Baptist National School”.  
 
 
 
5.1.16 Cllr. Eamonn Horgan, received on 24th February 2025  
 
“During the next roads relining programme in Midleton, could the MD consider lining out the spaces 
in The Green, Tir Cluain and assign spaces to the corresponding houses?”.  
 
5.1.17 Cllr. Eamonn Horgan, received on 24th February 2025 
 
“Could the MD look into whether a section of the green area in front of Midleton Lodge could be 
used as a potential dog park enclosure area?”.  
 
 
 
 
 
 



5.1.18 Cllr. Eamonn Horgan, received on 24th February 2025 
 
“Could the MD jet the storm gullies on Thomas Davis Terrace, Whitegate, as they seem to be 

silted up with a number of months, causing storm water to accumulate on the road and flow 

back towards the village?”.  

 

5.1.19 Cllr. Patrick Mulcahy, received on 25th February 2025  

“To ask the ECMD if the L-38197-0 road could be looked at for resurfacing ahead of the summer 

season”.  

5.1.20 Cllr. Patrick Mulcahy, received on 25th February 2025  

“To ask the ECMD if there are any new sites for free car parks in both Midleton and Youghal due 

to the high volume of cars parking in both towns”. 

5.1.21 Cllr. Patrick Mulcahy, received on 25th February 2025 

“To ask the ECMD would they confirm when the works will be completed on the MY Greenway 

for the full opening to take place and if they could confirm the plans for the turntable”. 

 

6.  CORRESPONDENCE / COMHFHREAGRAS 

 

7.  ANY OTHER BUSINESS / AON GNO EILE  

 

 

 


